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“An Inclusive Church Family: Loving, Sharing, and Serving Christ.”

VBS Knights of the North Castle

Continues— on Wednesday!
July 13™, 20" & 27"

VBS resumes July 13th, 20th and 27th from 4-6 pm. Come and learn about the Armor of God this
month only on Wednesdays! We will continue our quest with craft, music, game and mission activi-
ties. There is a Fun Fair on our last Wednesday with Kona Ice, a Bounce Castle and fun games.

Don’t Forget ... It is Intergenerational with classes for children and a Bible study for youth & adults.
Children ages Pre-K through 6th grades rotate through activities like music, recreation, mission and
crafts from 4-6 pm. VBS for all ages will begin in the sanctuary with a sing a long! Reservations will be
made on Signup Genius linked on the church website..




Dear WCPC,

How we love our freedom in this country. The 4™ of July is a celebration of it. Ilove this
country. I love the freedom that I have had since my birth. Yet for many, in the past, and
even today, freedom is a word not a reality.

We did enslave Africans brought here by force to work and serve our needs. They had no

freedom until 1865. Even after receiving it certain states passed what were known as Jim

Rev.Dr. David I". Jones | Crow laws to make certain freedoms more difficult to attain. Native Americans who lived in
Pastor North America long before any European came were rounded up and moved forcibly to res-

ervations far from their ancestral lands. And of course, there are others stories. Stories from the past and even
the present in the on going struggle for freedom.

What I have just written is a part of our actual history. It’s our story. It can’t be rewritten to make it more ac-
ceptable, nor should it be. The United States is a great nation because we seek to learn from our history and not
repeat the sins of the past. Of course, that struggle continues today since freedom is not just difficult to achieve
but also to keep.

As disciples our freedom is never understood as demanding our rights. We live in submission to God’s will.
Jesus Christ is Lord. But in that there is freedom. The freedom of becoming, growing in our relationship with
God. Becoming more and more like Christ in how we see ourselves and others. Freedom, purpose, meaning
that is found as we seek to make a difference in the lives of others, especially as Jesus and the Old Testament
prophets remind us, the least among. Those who are neglected. Those who have no power. Those who lack
freedom.

I’'m grateful that some of my professors at the Presbyterian seminary I attended were involved in the civil rights
movement. Their stories and their willingness to sacrifice was a witness to me. Continues to be a witness.

Change takes time and comes slowly. Some in the past who struggled to give others a taste of freedom never
saw the fruit of their labor. It is slow, and at times, since it’s a frightening to others as it upsets the status quo, it
can go in the other direction as well.

In 1940, Rabbi Jacob Kohn in Los Angeles said “Our faith is kept alive by the knowledge, founded on long ex-
perience, that the arc of history is long and bends toward justice.” He told his audience at Temple Sinai, “We
have seen so many ancient tyrannies pass from earth since Egypt and Rome held dominion that our eyes are di-
rected not to the tragic present, but to the beyond, wherein the arc of history will be found bending toward jus-
tice, victory and freedom.”

I believe it does. And I also believe that people of faith, like you and me, help it bend!

Your pastor,

PASTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND

The Pastor’s Discretionary Fund was established to provide financial assistance to those in need who make requests to the
pastors of WCPC. Primarily it is used to assist non-members, but on occasion funds are used to assist members with short-
term needs. Individuals and families in the past have been helped with rent, utilities, car repair, and prescriptions. A person
requesting aid meets with one of our pastors. Their needs are assessed and typically referrals are provided. As an example,
if someone lives in the area supported by Interfaith of The Woodlands they are encouraged to contact Interfaith. Your pas-
tors have the discretion to assist those requesting financial help if they believe the need is legitimate and other avenues of
help have been explored and are either not available or have been exhausted. If you would like to make a contribution to
this fund you are invited to prayerfully consider doing so. Please make certain that your check to WCPC notes that it is for
the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund. If you would like more information, please don’t hesitate to contact either of our pastors.



Dear Ones,

You have probably heard or read my rhapsodies about summer camp more than once, BUT as it is
summer, | am more nostalgic about my formative camp experiences.

The summer before I entered 3" grade I packed a bag as my mother dutifully checked off items on the

packing list. Clothes that can get messy- check. Toiletries in a ditty bag- check. River shoes- check.

Sunscreen and insect repellant- check. Flashlight- check. Paper, envelopes, and stamps (please make

sure your camper knows how to address envelopes or that you send envelopes that are pre-addressed)-

check. Over the next week, I swam in a lake, rode horses, did crafts, sang songs, ate s’mores. My first
time at overnight camp was a success, and I went back to Camp Fire camp each of the next three summers. However, it
wasn’t until two summers later that I learned what a truly good (for me) camp experience was like.

This shy, anxious almost 6™ grader went reluctantly to John Knox Ranch, because my sister really wanted to go, but not
by herself. I’ll admit, I pouted a little as [ made up my bunk in Oak Grove. I’d just realized that my sister and I would be
on opposite sides of the camp, and would probably only see each other at meals. By dinner that first night, I knew some-
thing was different about this place. By snack the next afternoon, I knew I’d found a place that felt like home. Even
though the only person I knew when the session started was my annoying little sister, my counselors, then my cabin-
mates, then the camp cook, made me feel welcome. But it was more than welcome. I knew that I was loved, trusted, val-
ued for myself. I didn’t have to be smart, or do all the jobs that no one else wanted to in order to be liked. I could ask
questions that would have only gotten laughter at my other camp, especially questions about God. I didn’t have to be the
best runner or canoer or tie-dyer or pretend to like horses, I just had to be me... the real me. I could be the silly, happy
tween I so wanted to be. I didn’t come with a club of friends, but I left with a cabin full of besties from all over Texas.

I returned each summer for at least a week, and begged my parents to let me attend the longer sessions as soon as [ was
old enough. For the next 10 summers my schedule was planned around my time at camp- as a camper, a jr. counselor, a
cooks assistant, and finally as a counselor. I found friends. I found God. I found my voice. I found my call to ministry. It
meant so much I even returned as a chaplain one summer in seminary.

Camp can be a magical, wonderful, God-filled place and time for our kids and youth. Camp can and does change lives. I
know it changed mine. So, this summer, I have been praying for our kids and youth as they go to camp and to youth con-
ferences. I pray they meet and are met by our wonderful God. I pray they are welcomed and welcome others into com-
munities that love them... the real them. I pray they have the chance to laugh, and be silly, and find their voice. I pray
their lives are changed, even if it’s only for a week. I hope you’ll join me in this prayer.

Grace and Peace,

We like to think of summer as being a relaxing, enjoyable
time. But hurts, struggles, crises, and problems don’t take a
vacation. Many times our difficulties seem even worse dur-
ing the summer because everyone else seems to be enjoying
life while you are feeling down. If you are experiencing a
difficult time—emotionally, spiritually, or relationally—you
don’t have to suffer alone. Our Stephen Ministers are ready to listen, care for and encourage

you through whatever it is that you are facing. It’s confidential. And it will make a difference in
your life!

To find out more about Stephen Ministry for you or someone you know, contact one of WCPC’s
Stephen Ministry Leaders (Becky Carlson, Linda Conner, or Bruce Garthwaite) or a pastor. Our
Stephen Ministers are ready to care for you.

Our Stephen Ministers are ready to care!




WORSHIP SERVICE: SUNDAY MORNINGS: | 1:00AM SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9:45AM-10:45AM

Pastor:
Rev. Dr. David F. Jones

Associate Pastor
Rev. Laura R. Grice

Pastor Emeritus:
Rev. Dr. Charles Hendricks

Music Ministries:
Jonathan Aigner, Director of Music
Sherry Hunter, Director, Bell Choirs

Mission Qutreach:
Sonya Dias, Facilitator

Children’s Ministries:

Early Learning Program:
Constance Janisch, Director

Chantal Porter, Administration
Administration:

Milton Thigpen, Financial
Administrator

Our Missionaries

Paula Cooper, Zambia
Melissa Johnson, Zambia
Jose Luis Clare, Peru
Chenoa Stock, Peru

Our Seminarians

Shirley Barclay, Dir. of Com

Frainess Shawa

Susan Duncan, Director

SESSION MEMBERS

BOARD OF DEACONS

CLASS OF 2022

Dan Brock
Denny Kryder
Bruce Ruisard

Sally Shu

CLASS OF 2023
Mary Jo Chapman
Jim Holly

Debi McNaught
Mark Seefeldt

CLASS OF 2024
Andre DuBruyn

Cinda Hitchcock
Stephanie Keiser
David Watkins

Megan Bucki —
Youth Elder

TEAMS OF THE SESSION
Building and Grounds Dan Brock

Mark Seefeldt

Christian Enrichment:

Adults

Children/Tween
Creation Care
Evangelism Team

Fellowship Team

Finance Team
Mission Outreach

Personnel Team

Worship Team
Youth Team

Moderator

Clerk for the Session

Jim Holly

Stephanie Keiser

Cinda Hitchcock

Mary Jo Chapman

Cinda Hitchcock, co-chair
Stephanie Keiser, co-chair
Andre DuBruyn

Gary Chapman, Chair
Denny Kryder, Chair
Dave Watkins

Sally Shu, Chair

Debi McNaught, Chair
Megan Bucki

David Jones

Megan Hansen

dbrock1973@comcast.net

mseefeld66@gmail.com

jim.holly@mindspring.com
stephaniekeiser1 @gmail.com
cchtx@att.net
maryjo.chapman5206@gmail.com

cchtx@att.net

andre.j.dubruyn@gmail.com
gary.chapman5206@gmail.com
dkryder@yahoo.com

sally.f.shu@gmail.com
frmcali2tex@sbcglobal.net

djones@wcpce-tx.org

megateer@gmail.com

CLASS OF 2022 CLASS OF 2023 CLASS OF 2024
Harry Adams Linda Allwood Patty Ahern
Becky Catrlson Donna Frederick Sharyn Ahlstrom

Leila Christoffel
Linda Conner

Amy Spears

Bonnie Graham
Nancy Hathaway

Maria Paz Pickens

Judy Bramlett
Sue Davis
Peggy Harris
Nita Purcell

Eleanor Stone

BOARD OF DEACONS TEAM LEADERS

Baby Ministry Donna Frederick
Bereavement Ministry Tricia McDonald
Becky Catlson

Maria Paz Pickens

Card Ministry Amy Spears
Bonnie Graham
Cookie Ministry Leila Christoffel
Nita Purcell
Home Outreach Ministry Harry Adams
Hospital Ministry Eleanor Stone
Meals Ministry Linda Conner
Peggy Harris
New Member Ministry Nancy Hathaway
Linda Allwood
Prayer Ministry Judy Bramlett

Transportation Ministry Sue Davis
Patty Ahern
Harry Adams

Nancy Hathaway

Moderator
Co Moderator

dbfrederick@earthlink.net
patriciamacdonald1210@gmail.com
catlson5@consolidated.net
m_maria_paz@hotmail.com
spears7800@gmail.com
blygraham@hotmail.com
joeandleila@jicloud.com

nitaputcell@yahoo.com
hadams1121@gmail.com

esstone34@gmail.com
conner48@purdue.edu

pegevharris44@gmail.com
nancy.hathaway@yahoo.com
allwood00@aol.com

gbramlett@gmail.com
msdavis5@hotmail.com

pahernrd@sbcglobal.net
hadams1121@gmail.com

nancy.hathaway@yahoo.com

Prayer is one of the greatest gifts God has given to us. At WCPC, we have the opportunity to participate in the prayer

WCPC PRAYER MINISTRY

ministry as well as request prayers in several different ways.

e Members are asked to send prayer requests by email or comments on our worship livestream. Prayers for these

individuals are included during the worship services and are added to the Church Prayer List.

e The Church Prayer List is available online (www.wcpc-tx.org). Prayer requests may be added to or removed from the
list by contacting Rev. Laura Grice in the church office (281-363-2040 ext. 2; lgrice@wcpc-tx.org ). Please obtain per-

mission from the person prior to adding their name to the prayer list.




Summer Adult Class & Study Opportunities

Sunday Morning 9:45—10:45 am

Connecting Through the Bible ~ HEB 301b & Zoom
led by Sue Watkins, Neville Walker and Dave Watkins

A fun, interactive discussion of ways we can connect
with God. Using the N.T. Wright For Everyone series,
this class is studying 1 & 2 Thessalonians. Great for
those new or well-versed in Bible Study. This class
meets in “hybrid” format. Please contact Dave Wat-
kins for a Zoom link, if desired.

For Health Parlor
contact Mary Jo Chapman

This group is using the study, From Widows to Warriors
by Lynn Japinga. This Bible study introduces all the
women in Old Testament stories, diving deeply into
what each woman's story means for us today. This
class meets “in-person” following WCPC safety pro-
tocols.

Texts in Context HEB 303 & Zoom

led by Bob Campbell

In this class, we dig more deeply into the day’s Re-
vised Common Lectionary readings so that we can
increase our understanding, enhance our worship ex-
perience and equip ourselves and each other to apply
these biblical lessons in our daily lives. This class
meets in a “hybrid” format. Please contact Bob
Campbell for a Zoom link, if desired.

Christianity and History HEB 306
led by Bill McCleary & Joe Christoffel

This class explores & discusses faith related topics
using video courses. Their current study is The History
and Archaeology of the Bible by Jean-Pierre Isbouts. This
National ~Geographic study takes you on a multidi-
mensional  journey through the Bible through the
lens of the latest historical and archaeological find-
ings. Join us! This class meets “in-person” following
WCPC safety protocols.

Monday

Women’s Bible Study
9:30-11:30 am

contact Ann Fleischmann

This group is using the Horizons Bible Study What My
Grandmothers Taught Me by Meryl Blair. New members
are always welcome! This group is meeting in
“hybrid” format. Please contact Ann Fleischmann for
more information or Laura Grice for a Zoom link, if

desired.

HEB 301b & Zoom

Wednesday

Wed. Morning Men’s Study Group HEB 301b & Zoom
7:30-8:30 am

led by Rev. Dr. David Jones

The focus of the study is the text for the upcoming
sermon our pastor will be delivering. This group
meets in “hybrid format.” Please contact David Jones
for a Zoom link, if desired.

Wednesday Study Group HEB 301b & Zoom

10:00-11:30 am

contact Sylvia Campbell

This group is using The Great Courses study— Under-
standing the New Testament, by David Brakke, PhD,
M.Div. This video lecture-based study takes you be-
hind the scenes to study not only the text of the New
Testament, but also the authors and the world in
which it was created. This group meets in “hybrid

format.” Please contact Sylvia Campbell for a Zoom
link, if desired.

Wed. Evening Adult VBS Study
Wednesdays, July 13, 20, & 27, 4:00 pm
led by various leaders

We will gather in the Sanctuary for VBS opening and
then meet in HEB 301a/b for adult Bible studies led by
various leaders. Mission projects are available, AND
all are invited to a community dinner at 6:15 in the
Fellowship Hall. Information about leader and topic
will be sent out earlier in the week. Contact Laura
Grice for more information.

HEB 301a/b

Crust Pizza

Wed. Evening Men’s Study Group
First and Third Wednesdays, 6:30 pm
led by Rev. Dr. David Jones

The focus of the study is the text for the upcoming
Sunday sermon. Please contact David Jones for more
information.

If you have an idea for a new Sunday School class or Bible Study, please let us know.
We’d love to help you get it started!



Are you hungry yet?
Summer Fellowship Dinners

Wednesdays after VBS: IlllV 13th, 20" and 27tl'l
6:15pm in FEllOWShip Hall Everyone is invited, Bring a friend!



Columbarium News:

« Columbarium project approved at June Session meeting!
« Niche (one niche holds two urns) price is set at $2500.

. Interest list remains open.

. Donation list remains open.

. Salesbegin in September.

« Excitement builds!

Contact Peggy Hendricks with your comments, questions and interests.
Cell: 281-239-5989
Email: pphendricks@yahoo.com









August Collection:
Fulfilling Shelter Needs

MONTGOMERY COUNTY The Montgomery County Women’s Center

has an Emergency Shelter that houses up to

/\
(//{ WOmen’S 75 women and children on any given night.

They may stay for up to 30 days as they work

Ce nte r to put their lives back together. The shelter

provides a safe, secure and confidential
BT HOTUME (IO} AS I refuge. MCWC provides a broad range of
WWW.MCWCTX.ORG Way °

direct services to victim/survivors. The shelter
services are provided at no cost.

United Way of Greater Houston

On behalf of The Montgomery County Women’s Center (MCWC)
we will be accepting donations of items that are considered
urgent supplies for their Emergency Shelter during the month of
August. We would appreciate your help with the following:

. / b
plastic wrap Y
toilet paper .
paper towels a >
aluminum foil ) A Y=
paper plates \ )
. NS
plastic cups =
dish soap "
Lysol =
Word searc.h puzzle b.ooks in:i\
batteries (asst. sizes) L. = mmmm
((E
bottled water S8 =
== § =

Starting in August the above items can be placed in
the bin marked “"Women’s Center” located in the
Fellowship Hall Narthex or in the
Sanctuary’s Narthex in the Pantry.

If you have questions, please contact Susan Schatz,

281-797-0433 MOT Advocate for MCWC.
















SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY | THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

31 1 2
VBS Worship
8:30 & 11 am
Sunday
school 9:45
8:30 & 11am No Drop and 4 5 6 7 8 9
Worship Go No VBS for

this week

No Sunday
school

10 11 12 | vBs 13 14 15 16
9:45 am Sunday | Drop and Go 4-6:15 pm rsvp
school 9-11:30 am signup genius
8:30 & 11 am contact Susan .
Worship tob t Fellowship

0 be put on Dinner & Games
the Waitlist 6-8 pm

17 18 19 20 21 ; 2 23
9:45 am Sunday | Drop and Go 9 :1’2_315 om revp %r::itgj
school -11:30 am sigﬁup genius S o alLS:
8:30 & 11 am contact Susan _ 6-8 pm in Hen-
Worship to be put on Fellowship dricks nurse-

the Waitlist Dinner & Games ries, rsvp to
6-8 pm Susan
24 26 | vBs 27

9:45 am Sunday
school

8:30 & 11 am
Worship 6-8 pm
Pool Party at
Ridgewood

Drop and Gozg-
11:30 am con-
tact Susan to
be put on the
Waitlist

4-6 :15 pm rsvp
signup genius
Fellowship
Dinner & Games
6-8 pm

Children’s Sunday School 9:45-10:50 drop off and pick up in CE building rooms 106 & 204. All ages
3rd through 6th grades combined for Summer in room 205, 4 years-2nd grade in 106.Childcare for
worship at 11 am for under 4 years in HEB rooms 307-309. Childcare for the SS hour n CE Building

room 106.




VBS Knights of the North
Castle continues in July

VBS resumes July 13th, 20th and
27th from 4-6 pm. Come and learn
about the Armor of God this month
only on Wednesdays! We will contin-
ue our quest with craft, music, game
and mission activities. There is a Fun
Fair on our last Wednesday with Kona
Ice, a Bounce Castle and fun games.

o>

Remember to stay for Dinner after
VBS from 6-8 pm sponsored by the
the mission, Under 18 and other
WCPC ministry teams!

RSVP for VBS on the website at the
signup genius link. For more infor-
mation and the password contact
Susan at sduncan@wcpc-tx.org

Sunday School

9:?‘5a||n(SundaIy O o

School (not July

3rd) ng @lﬂx’)@

8:30 & 11:00 am

Worship @Qd'

July & August §m
(gD C~2

Children’s Sunday School Bible Texts for July: The Good Samaritan,
Mary and Martha, The Lord’s Prayer and New Life in Christ. The
younger classes will learn about Ruth and Queen Esther.

Sunday school is 9:45 —10:50 am every Sunday in July in Room 106
and 205 in the Children’s Education Building. In August SS is 9:45
again in rooms 106 Pre-K-1st, 204 2nd-4th and 205 Tweens, 5th-6th
grades.

August 7th There is No Children’s Sunday School but bring your
backpacks and come for Backpack Blessings in worship!

August 14th, 21st, and 28th, & Sept 4th regular Children’s Sunday
school will resume.

B Y

VBS Camp Setup & Planning
Meetings:

July 11th, 18th and 25th all starting
at 9:30 am in room 203. Childcare
available in HEB by reservation ahead

to Susan.

Please reserve childcare with Hygiene Kit items for Community
Susan sduncan@wcpc- Assistance Center

tx.org

Children’s Ministry Mission Statement: To nurture all to
experience the unique joy of being a “child” of God.

... You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with
all your soul, and with all your might. Keep these words that I
am commanding you today in your heart. Recite them to your
children and talk about them when you are at home and when
you are away, when you lie down and when you rise. Bind them
as a sign to your hand, fix them as an emblem on your forehead,
and write them on the doorpost of your house and on your gates.
Deuteronomy 6:4-8



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
Under 18 Team )
Mtg. 9 —11 am | Gathering
Worship 8:30 & | Place 10 am-
11 am Back- 1 pm
pack Blessing
Iy 1 16 17 ELP Ne 19 Youth 20
i ’ w
;’“"dfeh” Slsgl.‘zé ELPCPR& | Teacher ELP staff Galveston
V\?ﬁ,’éﬁi 02.36 & 1st Aid 301 Orientation & | Training 301 Beach
11 am Pe Training 301 | 9-3 pm Retreat all
9-3 pm weekend
Children’s 22 23 24 25 26 27
Sunday school
9:45 Drop and Go
Worship 9-11:30 am
8:30 & 11 am rsvp to
Noisy Offering! | Susan
28 Drop and Go29 30 31

Children’s
Sunday school
9:45

Worship

8:30 & 11 am

9-11:30 am
rsvp to Susan
ELP Class-
room Visits all
week

No Sunday school for children August 7th. SS resumes for children
Aug 14™ at 9:45 am in rooms 106, 204 & 205. SS Kick-off for adults
and youth is Sept 11th, after the Labor Day weekend.
Childcare for worship for under 6 years in HEB rooms 307-309
for the 11 am worship time. Childcare for the SS hour in CE

building room 106.




Beach

Retreat
August 19-21

Jr and Sr High Youth
Cost: SB35, includes meals, activities and accommodations!

Friday 8/13: Meet at WCPC campus at 5:00pm to leave for Galveston!
(Please eat before you get here, or bring a sack dinner!)

Saturday 8/20 Saturday morning volunteer for a mission project and Saturday afternoon enjoy
yourself at Pleasure Pier or the Water Slide (TBD)!

Sunday 8/21 Sunrise service, breakfast and return to WCPC before noon on Sunday, August 21.

Limiitee Spacell
Sign Me Up for the Beach Retreat

Name of Youth: Age:
Grade Completed

Parent Name:

Parent Email:

Parent Phone:

We understand that in addition to this form, we also have to complete the 2022-23 Youth Registration Form
which gives medical information and release signatures.

We set an example through our words and deeds. Inappropriate activity will result in phoning parents.

Scholarships/financial assistance available. We want everyone to participate and don’t want finances to be a barrier.



Youth Group Updates and Information

Summer Schedule

July-
Sun July 3 No Sunday School
Sun July 10 9:45 am Sunday School
Wed July 13— VBS 4-6pm 6:15pm Dinner
Sun July 17— 9:45 am Sunday School
Wed July 20 4-6pm VBS 6:15pm Dinner 7pm Movie Night
Sun July 24 -9:45 am Sunday School
6-8pm Ridgewood Pool Party
Wed July 27 4-6pm VBS 6:15 pm Dinner

August

Sun Aug 7 9:45 am Sunday School
Sun Aug 14 9:45 am Sunday School,
6-7:30pm Youth Group Bible Study

Fri Aug 19 -Sun Aug 21 Galveston Beach Retreat
Sun Aug 21 9:45 am Sunday School (no youth
group due to Beach Retreat)

Sun Aug 28 9:45 am Sunday School,
6-7:30pm Youth group Bible Study

Youth Group Bible Study Begins August 14

6-7:30pm Dinner, Bible Study, Fellowship

. (9:45-10:35am)
Jr and SI’ ngh in the youth room

The Sunday School class for 7""-12" graders is held

in the Youth Room. Leaders this year are Rebekah
Rydarowski and Nancy Hathaway. Classes will
continue through the summer. Please join us!




Communications Corner

Life of the Church: Articles due preceding Tuesday by noon.
Newsletter: Articles due Dec 15 for Jan/Feb Newsletter, February 15 for the March/April newsletter etc.
Website: Information due Monday at noon . Send to communications@wcpc-tx.org.

Find the Church Life App under the GIVING tab on our website which tells the steps. This app will have the
church directory
which has the most
updated contact in-
formation available.
This app is also a
wonderful way to
update your address,
phone number and
picture. Here is the
link to the page:
http://www.wcpc-
tx.org/church-life-

app-2/

Please feel free to
contact the church
office for help or
with any questions!
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